
11th August  2023 
 

Parent Meetings 
Thank you to those who were able to 
attend our first meeting on Wednesday. It 
is always wonderful to meet with parents 
to share and receive feedback from you as 
well.  
 

We have two more meetings coming up; 
On Wednesday 16th August, we will host a 
general parent meeting and on Thursday 
23rd August we will host a Maori parent 
meeting. These meetings will be in the 
school staffroom at 6.00pm. 
 

There will be a Creche for your children 
and we will provide supper. 
 
Cross Country 
Well done to all the year 5-8 who 
participated in the Cross Country this 
week, it was an amazing effort. 
Congratulations to those students who 
placed in their year level:  
 

Yr 8 Boys: 1st Place – Max Harris, 2nd Place 
– Jack Taithul, 3rd Place – Levi Evans. 
Yr 8 Girls: 1st Place – Lexie Turner, 2nd 
Place – Esriegail Nonutunu, 3rd Place – 
Larissa Price. 
Yr 7 Boys: 1st Place – Jack Smith, 2nd Place 
– Eason Chin, 3rd Place – Lennox Lee. 
Yr 7 Girls: 1st Place – Georgia O’Malley, 2nd 
Place – Summer Edmonds, 3rd Place – 
Amelia Nakaitaci. 
Yr 6 Boys: 1st Place – Niko Mete and 
Mantra Patel, 3rd Place – VJ Ihimaera-Peri. 
Yr 6 Girls: 1st Place – Litia Polania, 2nd 
Place – Sophia Im, 3rd Place – Hayley-May 
Tusa Mitchell. 
Yr 5 Boys:  1st Place – Elliot Turner, 2nd 
Place – Ben Doan, 3rd Place – Lucas Doan. 
Yr 5 Girls: 1st Place – Jazmine Morande 
Puga, 2nd Place – Charlene King-Mokaraka, 
3rd Place – Sapphire Burley. 
Wayne Leighton 
Principal 

Tech Fees 
Year 7/8 students attend Te Atatu 
Intermediate School every Friday developing 
skills and working on projects of a high quality 
in Technology and I.C.T.   
  
There is a fee of $10.00 per term ($40.00 per 
year).   
Payment accepted through cash/ Eftpos or 
Internet Banking by Direct Debit to our ASB 
account: 
  

Royal Road School Board of Trustees 
 12 3085 0122464 00 
Please include the word ‘Tech’ and your child’s 
name for reference when making the deposit.  
 

Watch This Space  
A new opportunity is 
coming to our Royal Road 
School Families.  
YMCA afterschool care will 
be starting here for a trial 
in Term 4, 2023. 
More information will be 
available next week for our families. We 
will also have a representative from the 
YMCA at our Parent Meeting next week, 
Wednesday 16th August. They will share 
more details and answer any questions 
you may have. 
 

 

Attendance  
Thank you to all our 
caregivers who are 
contacting us when 
their child/ren are 
absent. 
A reminder of ways to report an absence: 
Phone: 09 8337675 
Email: doshea@royalroad.school.nz 
Text/Call: 021 262 4199 
Website: www.royalroad.school.nz 
 

SPARK 
Congratulations to the 

students who have worked 
hard towards their Bronze Awards:   
Khardeliah Tago, Braxton Vaetoru, 

Leonardo Jayawardene, Sio Sio,  
Peato Tusa-Mitchell, Ezra Tavai,  

Eliza-Bessie Tumai-Totorewa,  
Izaak Newton-Smith, Ihaka Tauariki, 
Brooklyn Dew, Pharrell Tipene-Kara, 

Aaron Zhong, Lihana Vakanofiti-Karena, 
Tiana Tuatara Samuels, Breanna Sims, 

Rusco-Junior Geros, Connor Thompson, 
Moana Leuelu, Noah Shepherd, Euni Li, 

Braxton Melville, Ihipera Waihape,  
Iris Makiri, Feliclity Purcell, Acho Paulo, 

Evander-Ecks Ali Maioha-Honana, 
 Aaliyah Seumanutafa, Charlie Morgan, 

Isabella Kumar, Sophia Moelasi,  
Te-Arianna Kahui, Karim Sadykov,  

Nadia Purcell, Armani Tipene, Joshua Dew, 
Mike Tuvao, Ishanvi Chand, Malina Lea, 
Caprece Flesher, John Khual, Sylus Tupe 

and Esriegail Nonutunu. 
Congratulations to the students who 

have worked hard towards their Silver 
Awards:   

Mantra Patel, Georgia O’Malley, 
Lucas Doan, Way Taithul, Alice Litvinchuk, 

Shor May Ting Kang, Lochlan Sims, 
Capoyne Sweet, Joleen Peteru, 

Dianne McFarland, Kirsten Artajos, 
Sang Bawi Taithul, Kody Jeffery, 
Mahina Tonga and Tania Flesher 

Caught Being Good Book Awards 

Congratulations to the 
following students who were caught 
being good this week: 
Angel Purcell – always supporting 
classmates and being a reliable team 
member. 
Wera Harris – showing patience and 
kindness towards younger students. 
Khalia Vaetoru – initiating play to suit 
certain needs in the classroom. 
Darrin Norman – helping a younger 
student in the playground. 
Karim Sadykov – helping a younger 
student in the playground. 
Peato Tusa-Mitchell – offering fantastic 
ideas during the drain game and 
showing Kia Kaha and respect. 
Harlem Tupe –making sure he shows 
evidence of his learning on seesaw 
Izaak Newton-Smith – participation and 
engagement through all learning 
experiences. 
Tania Flesher – amazing attitude and 
showing respect towards the teachers. 
Thein Htay – showing Aroha and getting 
help for his friends at playtime. 
Mahina Tonga – for independent 
research about our local community. 
Ian Quismundo – always showing 
kindness and consideration to others. 
Bilal Dewanto – putting effort into his 
Cross Country training. 
Robert Petana – showing kindness to a 
member of the community. 
 
Netball WiderWest Prizegiving 
Prizegiving will be held on 
Saturday 26th August at 
West Harbour School in 
the hall. Families are 
welcome. Looking forward 
to celebrating another successful session 


